EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP
MILLTOWN DAM COMMITTEE
1580 PAOLI PIKE
NOVEMBER 30, 2016 — 7:00 pm
FINAL MINUTES

Present:

Mike Lehmicke, Vince “Mick” Mclnnis, Vice Chair, Glenn Artman, Dana Pizarro, Dave Hewett
and Chuck Hepler. Also in attendance were Supervisor Marty Shane and Township Manager
Rick Smith.

Call to order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Mike called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm and lead the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Moment of Silence:
Rick called for a moment of silence to honor the members of the military who defend our

country.

Minutes:
Chuck motioned to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2016 meeting as amended; the

motion was seconded by Mike and approved unanimously.

New Business:

The members viewed photos of the Boardwalk at Goshenville and the Milltown Reservoir, some
of which were taken during the site walk on December 20th. It was noted that the vegetation at
Goshenville was mowed once a year and that the Chester Creek was fairly close to Reservoir
Road north of Park Avenue.

Rick noted that the limits of the 100 year floodplain would not change significantly once the dam
was breached and that while we could maintain a grass trail in the wetlands a paved trail would
require a federal permit.

The members reviewed and provided comments on the draft survey prepared by Pete Simone.
Rick advised that they would post the a%enda for the Visioning Session and the survey on the
Township website on Friday December 9",

The Committee will review revised survey at their meeting on December 7™,

The members discussed the format of the Visioning Sessions. It was the consensus of the
members that Pete Simone should as part of his presentation provide:
e A brief background on the Milltown Dam project
o That the Milltown Reservoir is currently classified as a passive recreation area and that is
not expected to change.
The Dam Committee has been asked to provide the Board with a recommendation.
e That while the Milltown Dam site has a lot of opportunities, the site also has a lot of
constraints.
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Rick was asked to prepare the opportunities/constraints list for the next meeting.

Adjournment:
There being no further business, Dave moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm the motion was

seconded by Chuck and approved unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

[

Louis F. Smith, Jr.
Township Manager
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